                    Cyngor Cymuned Tregynon Community Council

Minutes of Tregynon Community Council’s meeting held on 11 January  2024 at 7.30 pm in the community centre. Present at start of meeting: Cllr Joy Shearer (Chair), Cllrs M. Davies, 
H. Hulme, S. Williams, T. Breese, M. Watkin, D. Bumford, H. Morris and the Clerk Rachael Jones. 
The Chair welcomed everyone and gave best wishes for the New Year. The Chair thanked Cllr M. Davies (Vice-Chair) for taking over as Chair when necessary.
Declarations of interest: None.
Minutes: The councillors reviewed and accepted the minutes of the November 2023 meeting. The minutes were signed by two councillors. Matters arising: None.
Councillor vacancy: The councillor vacancy was discussed briefly.
Planning: None. Planning applications received after distribution of agenda: None.
Highways: The poor condition of several roads was discussed. Clerk to report concerns to the county Highways department. 30mph is to be extended along the Bettws road past the new development. Cllr Bumford is to put up the new flashing sign.
Cemetery/Amenity land:  It was noted that Gwynne Woosnam has now finished as the groundworks contractor.
D-Day commemorations: This was briefly discussed and will go on the February agenda.

Playground: Spinning cone: The new part has not yet been installed. Clerk to write to Hanratty’s to pursue the matter with the supplier. Cllr Hulme is very keen to pursue the grant money for new equipment but has been putting it off because of the work to be done on the cone.
Finance: Current account – £12,439.18; Reserve – 12,105.20. Three invoices were passed for payment: Morgan Griffiths £60 (payroll); Powys County Council (playground inspection) £72; Gwynne Woosnam (groundworks) £2100.00. Two councillors signed the cheques. It was noted that the clerk is to pay £36 of the Morgan Griffiths invoice owing to a mistake. The clerk had earlier distributed a bimonthly reconciliation and it was confirmed that the clerk had sent reconciliations in May, July, September and November. The councillors decided to request a 2024-5 precept of 18,500, with monies to be earmarked for playground equipment and improvements to the amenity land.
External reports: Cllr Hulme has already distributed her monthly report. The parochial charities are to hold a meeting at which applications for funding will be discussed.
Items for next agenda: Spinning cone; D-Day

Date of next meeting: Date of next meeting: Thursday 8 February 2024. The meeting ended at 8.20pm.

